
 

Page 1 of 1 

Council Memorandum 

Date: November 21, 2023 

To:  Regular Council 

From: Councillor McDonald 

Re: Flooding on Loon Street from Lake Scugog Meadows Development 

Recommendation 

That the Memorandum from Councillor McDonald, Regarding Flooding on Loon 

Street from Lake Scugog Meadows Development, be received; and 

That Staff review the drainage situation at Lake Scugog Meadows Subdivision (Songbird 

Crescent) specifically on the West side of Loon Street and report back with findings as 

well as potential solutions/options by end of Q1, 2024. 

Rationale  

Since the Lake Scugog Meadows Subdivision development was constructed in 2009, 

there has been serious flooding issues for residents along Loon Street (an unassumed 

road).   

This has been an ongoing issue since the developer claimed bankruptcy and the City 

became responsible for completing the outstanding projects left by the developer.   

A solution must be reached for the issue ongoing issue of flooding in a timely fashion.   

This has been reviewed by Engineering, Public Works, the Mayor, as well as the City 

Solicitor.  


